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December 2015
Dear Parent / Carer,
We have an extremely busy month ahead with lots of learning going on in amongst the annual seasonal events. I have listed below all of the events taking place this month. Apologies for any changes, but these are made due to the ever changing needs within school. 

I’d like to take this opportunity to wish all of our staff, children and families a wonderful Christmas period.

As always, if you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me personally. (greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk)
Greg Welsh - Head Teacher
Validated Self Evaluation

Earlier this session, we had a team of professionals from within the local authority come in to school to evaluate our work. This was an extremely positive week for the school and the team validated all aspects of our work – recognising significant strengths in our school. A report was recently presented to elected members of the Council and a full copy of the report is available on the school blog.
Stellar Awards

Congratulations to the pupils and staff in our Autism Resource for the outstanding achievement of winning the Council’s Education Team Award for Promoting Equality and Diversity. The staff and pupils created a video to raise awareness of Autism and this was shown to all of our classes in April as part of Autism Awareness Day. Caitlin, Gabriel and Codie attended the awards ceremony on Friday 13th November at Howden Park Centre to collect the award on behalf of the Resource. Well done everyone!
Bathgate Rotary Young Musician

Four of our senior pupils represented the school at the Rotary Young Musician competition on Friday 6th November. Cameron Muir, P6, provided an excellent display on the Djembi drums and Rachel Quinn, P7, sang beautifully in the vocalist section. 
Ross McPhee, P7, won the overall vocalist award with a performance of ‘Electricity’ from Billy Elliot.

Craig Waddell, P7, won Young Musician of the Year for his outstanding drumming performance. Congratulations to all four of our children for proudly representing our school.
BBB Information
The first Big Balbardie Blether of the session was held on 13th November.  It gathered lots of interesting ideas on the subject – ‘Golden Time’.  We wanted to discuss what works well for Golden Time and what could be done to make it more appealing as a reward. We also discussed Golden Club events and how these could be varied throughout the year. We got lots and lots of interesting ideas – check out the school blog for the presentation of gathered views. We are looking forward to working with the staff to change how Golden Time works across school.
The House Captain Team
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Children in Need

We had a fantastic day in school on Friday 13th November raising money to support this excellent cause. We managed to raise a total of £
School Choirs
Our school choirs continue to grow in numbers.  We now have 70 choir members across the junior and senior choirs!  Both choirs sang at a school assembly and then led the Remembrance Assembly.  This was an excellent opportunity for us, as a school, to reflect on the meaning of Remembrance Day.

Three choir members took part in the recent Rotary Club’s Young Musician of the Year.  They, along with another pupil, were excellent. 

We are now working on Christmas songs and carols.  On Monday 23rd we will have Radio Forth 1 recording us singing, ‘Silent Night’.  This is sung with a two-part harmony.   Four pupils will be interviewed and will perform a short piece showing their individual talents.  We are also planning our own surprise for the team….. ‘It’s time for wotsit!’ 

On December 8th, we will be recorded by West Lothian Council singing three Christmas songs.  A group from the Senior Choir will perform at ‘The British Legion’ on Wednesday 16th December, as we have been invited by Tesco to perform at the Old Folks’ Treat.  On Friday 18th both choirs will sing at the Church service, and then another group from the Senior Choir will go to The Partnership Centre to perform.  Finally, on Tuesday 22nd December we will perform at Tesco, Bathgate.  Choir members will be given more information closer to the actual events.
What a busy time for the choir members….. and Mrs Innes!
S1 Application Forms

P7 pupils were recently issued with their applications for secondary places. If you would like the school to return this on your behalf, please return these to the school office as soon as possible.
Money

The cost of milk for January to March is £. Payments for milk should be made by Friday,. We are sorry that we cannot accept any payments after this date.
Can we remind parents that any money the children bring into school for trips, lunches, etc is best put into an envelope to ensure the money stays safe and gets to the office without mishap.  We sell little money envelopes at the office - £1.00 for 15.

CHRISTMAS EVENT INFORMATION

Christmas Fayre
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Arrangements are being finalised for the Fayre on Saturday 28th November, 10am – 12pm. Stalls will include local businesses, prize draws, tombola, new toys, nearly new toys, books, CDs, DVDs, Santa’s Grotto, tea/coffee, homebaking etc. Our pupils will also be selling their Business Enterprise items. 

P1 Nativity
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Primary 1 will be performing ‘The Wriggly Worm’ on Tuesday, 8th December at 9.30am and Wednesday, 9th December at 2.30pm. Tickets are currently on sale from the school office priced at £1.50.
Bathgate West Nursery Christmas Fayre

The nursery will be holding their fayre on Thursday, 3rd December in the nursery 6.00-8.00pm. All visitors are welcome to attend and support this event.
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Church Service

We would like to welcome you to join us at the High Church on Friday, 18th December at 9.30am for our Christmas service.
Christmas Lunch
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P1, P5, P6 and P7 classes will have Christmas lunch on Tuesday 8th December and P2, P3, P4 and ARB classes on Wednesday, 9th. If children wish to, they can wear a Christmas themed jumper and/or head wear on their Christmas lunch day.

Due to the split dates, children should bring a packed lunch on the alternate date of their Christmas lunch. Children entitled to free school meals will be provided with a packed lunch on their alternate day.

Breakfast with Santa!

Following the success of last year’s breakfast, we have a special visitor to our breakfast club on Monday 14th December. Breakfast club will run from 8am – 8.55am on this day to allow for this special occasion. All children are welcome and should enter through the main entrance.
Christmas Discos

There is a change of format for parties this year in that these will now be held out-with school hours. Tickets cost £1.00, which includes disco entertainment, party games and refreshments. Tickets need to be purchased between Monday 16th November and Friday 27th November to allow for appropriate arrangements to be made for the numbers attending. 
P1 and P2 Wednesday 9th December 4.30pm – 5.45pm

P3 and P4 Wednesday 9th December 6.15pm – 7.30pm

P5, P6 and P7 Thursday 10th December 6.30pm – 8.00pm

All parties will take place in the PE Hall and children should enter from the front playground.

Christmas Post

Our school post box will be in operation from Monday 7th – Wednesday 16th December. Please ensure that the full name and class is written on the envelope to help our P7’s with their deliveries.
Pantomime

Children in P1-P6 will attend a performance of ‘The Hunchback of Notredam’ in the school hall on Tuesday 15th December. A separate letter has been issued to all classes involved.  The cost for this event is £3.00 and a reminder that this needs to be paid by Friday 4th December so that arrangements can be made for any children not attending.
Simply Play

Our holiday club will take place in Simpson Primary School in Wester Inch from Monday 21stThursday - 24th December and then Tuesday 5th January 2016. To use this club your child must be registered with us so pop in to our Balbardie club any day from 2.15pm. We charge a £20 family booking fee. So if you are working, finishing off Christmas shopping or enjoying a rest before the rush your child could be joining in the festive fun and burning off some energy with us. Contact us on 07717 838 637 or through www.simplyplay.org 

Diary Dates
Important ‘Winter Ready’ information was provided in the school’s November newsletter. Please refer to this information and copies are available on the school blog.
December
1st 
P1 and P2 shared start

2nd 
P3/2, P3 and P4/3 shared start

3rd 
6pm Nursery Fayre

4th 
Dress Down Day (school funds)


P3/2 Assembly (Parents welcome 9.20am)

8th 
9.30am P1 Nativity


P1, P5, P6 and P7 Christmas Lunch


2pm Choir recording for WL Council

9th 
Judo demos in Upper Hall


P2, P3, P4 and ARB Christmas Lunch


2.30pm P1 Nativity


4.30pm P1 and P2 Christmas Disco 


6.15pm P3 and P4 Christmas Disco
10th 
6.30pm P5, P6 and P7 Christmas Disco

11th 
P1-P4 Review Jotters home


P6B Assembly (Parents welcome 9.20am)

14th 
Breakfast with Santa from 8am in dining hall

15th 
P1-P6 Pantomime in school

16th 
Judo demos


Nursery Nativities in school


Senior Choir Group to British Legion
17th 
11am Golden Club event

18th 
9.30am Church Service (all welcome)


10.30am Choir to Partnership Centre

January

5th 
Staff training (INSET day – no pupils)
6th 
Pupils return
West Lothian Parental Involvement Strategy
As part of the Council’s desire to improve communication and involvement of parents, we would like to invite you to take part in an online survey. This should only take a few moments to answer the five questions and this will help shape how the Council and schools can further improve involving you in your child’s education.

Please go to 

https://www.esurveycreator.co.uk/s/PIStrategySurvey
The closing date for the survey is Friday 11th December.
